Union Township December 2, 2024 Regular Trustee Meeting

The Union Township Trustees met on December 2, 2024, at 7:00 pm for a regular meeting. The Fiscal Officer Karen Nethers Roll Call showed the following trustees: Roger Start, Jeff Sharps and John Slater. Administrator Paula Greene and Dave Cable, Road Superintendent, were present. Trustee Start led the Pledge of Allegiance. Guests – Bill McWilliams and Tim Allen.

Minutes –Mr. Slater motioned, and Mr. Sharps seconded to approve the November 18 minutes. Motion carried.

Bills - Mr. Slater motioned, and Mr. Sharps, seconded to approve the bills. Motion carried.

<u>Public Comments</u> – Tim Allen, Lancaster Road, discussed concerns of a cell tower that is to be installed near his residence. Mr. Allen said he understood the Township has little or no authority. Mr. Allen asked when the zoning resolution update will be ready.

Fiscal Officer

Positive Pay - Still working out kinks in the program but going well.

Temporary Appropriations will be ready for the next meeting.

Gas aggregation program – Mr. Start reported the township can join the County's gas aggregation program which will reduce the ccf cost. The program ends December 30, 2025.

Motion – Mr. Slater moved, and Mr. Sharps seconded to authorize Mr. Start to enroll the township in the Licking County Aggregation program IGS program for the township building at 526 E. Main Street. Motion carried.

Road and Bridge

Winter prep - The trucks and plows are ready for winter.

Administration

Outdoor lighting – The installation of the lights on the east side of the building have been completed. Will evaluate the need for additional lighting.

BZA hearing - The Medvec Variances were approved on November 21, 2024

Licking County Transit - Paula attended a meeting to discuss Transit needs in the Township.

Economic Development & Public Comments - None

Trustees

Mr. Slater – The Village of Hebron is currently hearing a rezoning request for the Sands farm from residential to General Business. Mr. Slater said Hebron plans to connect US Route 40 with Canyon Road.

Mr. Start and Mr. Sharps had no further comment.

With there being no additional business. Mr. Start moved to adjourn at 7:16 pm. Mr. Slater seconded. The next-Union Township Trustees meeting will be on December 16, 2024, at 7:00pm.

Roger Start

President

John Slater

Karen Nethers

Jest Sharps

Vice President

Fiscal Officer

Trustee